
 

  
 

 

Project Name: Provo Airport Terminal Expansion and Wayfinding Project 

 

Recipient: Provo City  

 

Address: 445 W. Center St, Provo, UT 84601 

 

Amount Requested: $3,500,000 

 

Project Explanation: The funding would be used to expand the terminal, 
install new passenger boarding bridges, and replace existing signage with a 
new wayfinding system that is standardized. The project is an appropriate use 
of taxpayer funds because given the recent growth in commercial service, the 
current terminal at the Provo Airport has reached capacity. This project will 
help drive economic development and provide more flight options for 
travelers.  

 

 

 



 

  
 

May 23, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole  
Chair  
Committee on Appropriations  
U.S. House of Representatives  
Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations  
U.S. House of Representatives  
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting funding for the Provo Airport Terminal Expansion and Wayfinding Project in Fiscal 
Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is Provo City, located at 445 W. Center St, 
Provo, UT 84601. The funding would be used to expand the terminal, install new passenger boarding 
bridges, and replace existing signage with a new wayfinding system that is standardized. The 
project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because given the recent growth in commercial 
service, the current terminal at the Provo Airport has reached capacity. This project will help drive 
economic development and provide more flight options for travelers.  

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 49 
U.S.C. 47100 et seq. 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Mike Kennedy, M.D. (UT-03) 

Member of Congress 

 


